
 

 

THE MUNICIPALITY OF KINCARDINE 

MUNICIPAL CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 

FOR CONNAUGHT PARK AREA SEWAGE UPGRADES 

 

 

NOTICE OF COMMENCEMENT 

 
THE PROJECT 

 

The Municipality of Kincardine is planning to upgrade the 

Connaught Park Sewage Pumping Station (SPS), which 

currently serves the northwest portion of Kincardine (see 

inset key plan). The proposed upgrades are required to 

address pumping and capacity deficiencies at the existing 

facility and to allow for expansion of the service area 

associated with the existing pumping station. The study will 

also examine the potential replacement of associated 

forcemains and trunk sewers, and upgrades at the Huron 

Terrace SPS. 

 

ENVIRONMENTAL SCREENING PROCESS 

 

The planning for this project is following the environmental 

screening process set out for Schedule B activities under the 

Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (Class EA) 

document. The purpose of this Environmental Assessment 

process is to review the appropriate service area for the 

Connaught SPS and resultant capacity requirements for the 

station and associated infrastructure, identify any potential 

environmental impacts associated with the proposal, and to 

plan for appropriate mitigation of any impacts. The process 

includes consultation with the public, stakeholders and government review agencies.  

 

PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT: 

 

Public input and comments are invited for incorporation into the planning and design of this project. For the 

initial phase of the project, public input will be received until July 17, 2015. As a part of the consultation 

component of this project, a public information meeting will be held during the course of the study. Details 

regarding the public meeting will be provided in a future notice. Any comments collected in conjunction with 

the Class EA process, will be maintained on file for use during the project and may be included in project 

documentation. With the exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public 

record.  

 

For further information on this project, or to review the Class EA process, please contact the consulting 

engineers: B.M. Ross and Associates, 62 North Street, Goderich Ontario, N7A 2T4. Telephone (519) 524-

2641. Fax (519) 524-4403. Attention: Lisa Courtney, Environmental Planner. E-mail: lcourtney@bmross.net 

 

Murray Clarke, Chief Administrative Officer              This Notice Issued June 17, 2015 

Municipality of Kincardine 
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